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Dear parents and carers

It has been another busy fortnight here at Emscote. 

We enjoyed hosting two sessions of afternoon tea for Grandparents last week. Children joined with 
extended family members to enjoy sandwiches and cake in the hall. Thank you to the school kitchen 
for the wonderful selection of food and thank you also to the volunteers who supported this event.
This week is Anti-Bullying week, and schools across the UK have been talking to children about 
positive relationships and feeling safe. We started the week with an assembly, led by Mr Queralt, and 
everyone was able to show off their odd-socks, celebrating what makes us all unique.

Today is the annual Children in Need day and we encouraged pupils to wear non-uniform or 
something spotty to support this charity event. The children all looked fabulous and we have raised a 
total of £142.32.

The PTA Bonfire last week was a huge success and it was great to hear so many positive comments 
from new parents, joining one of their first PTA events. The next one will be the Emscote Christmas 
Fair on Friday 15th December, after school (details to follow), we hope to see you there!

Request
If anybody has any houseplants that they no longer want or would like to donate, we would be 
grateful to receive them. Research shows that the presence of plants in school, supports a feeling of 
calm and well-being, alongside the benefits of teaching responsibility through caring for them and 
supporting clean air.

Punctuality
The school day starts promptly at 8.55. This is the time the teachers take the register and any children 
arriving after this time will be marked as late. The gate is opened at 8.45 for families to allow a 
staggered drop off, it will be closed at 8.55 and any pupils who arrive after the start of the school day 
will need to enter through the office and parents and carers will need to sign them into school. We 
want all children to enjoy a calm, settled start to the day so we would encourage parents and carers to 
be mindful of the school start time.

Private referrals and assessments
If you are pursuing a private assessment for your child for a learning need, we would kindly ask that 
all requests for staff input into these go through the office. If a hard copy has been supplied, again, 
please provide them to the office. Please complete the standard personal information (name, address 
etc.) before submitting these. We will then be able to allocate staff time for these to be completed 
accordingly.

 



Reception 2024
A reminder if you have a child due to start school next year, applications for applying for a Reception 
school place close on 15th January. You can apply for a place for your Pre-School age child through the 
Warwickshire admissions portal (or the local authority in your home area). 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/admissions

Sign of the week

Mrs Nicol

Blue Peter Badge Winner!
Seren has earned her first Blue Peter badge by sending in a picture she drew of her garden at home 
and the flowers she helped plant this Summer. Well done Seren! What a super achievement!

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/admissions


Dates for the Diary 2023/24

Fri 24th Nov 
Flu Immunisations - all 
year groups

Please see email sent on 23rd October for consent 
for. Consent form expires 12th November.

Tues 5th Dec
Year 1 trip to John's 
Museum 

Victorian Christmas Workshop. Consent form and 
payment details have been sent out. Please pay at 
www.eduspot.co.uk by 1st December.

Wed 6th Dec
Reception year 
Christmas craft day

Parents will be invited to join their child/ren for a 
Christmas craft event, this will be a morning or 
afternoon session. More details to follow.

Tues 12th Dec
Reception Year 
Christmas Performances 
10am and 2pm We kindly ask that parents and carers make 

alternative arrangements for younger siblings, as 
from experience, younger children can be disruptive 

to our young performers. We appreciate your help on 
this matter.

Wed 13th Dec
Year 1 Christmas 
Performances 10am and 
2pm

Wed 13th Dec
Year 2  Carol Service 
5.30pm at All Saints' 
Church

Thurs 14th Dec
Christmas Church 
Service 

9.15am at All Saints' Church, parents welcome to join 
us for refreshments straight after morning drop off. 

Fri 15th Dec
PTA Christmas Fayre

5-7pm

Mon 18th Dec Book sharing 
Parents are invited to look through their children's 
books in the classroom from 2.30pm 

Wed 20th Dec
Christmas Lunch and 
Christmas Jumper Day

On 20th December, we will be taking part in Save the 
Children’s Christmas Jumper Day. Children can wear 
their Christmas jumpers and donate £1 (or however 
much you can give), to support children in the UK and 
around the world

Thurs 21st Dec Christmas Parties 
Children come to school in party clothes and enjoy a 
party food lunch all together in the hall.  After lunch 
each class enjoys a Christmas party.

Fri 22nd Dec Last Day of Term

Mon 8th Jan Inset Day

Tues 9th Jan Children return to school



Year 1 Diwali Celebrations

The children enjoyed dressing in Indian clothing, making clay divas and symmetrical 
rangoli patterns last week. 





Grandparents Afternoon Tea
Thank you to all the grandparents who were able to attend, the school kitchen for the 
wonderful selection of food and thank you also to the volunteers who supported this 
event.

Some photos from this week in Reception and supporting Children in Need! 





Every day from 1st-24th December, , LWS Night Shelter will be posting an 
item on social media that they need most for the shelter. The idea is 
that people, households or schools/classrooms put each item in a box 
each day - just like an Advent Calendar but instead of getting 
something, you give something! 

LWS Night Shelter will have a donation point in Leamington where you 
can bring the box the week before Christmas.

LWS Night Shelter provides a hot meal and safe place to sleep for 
homeless and vulnerably housed people of Leamington Spa, Warwick 
and the wider area. They currently provide meals for between 60-70 
people each weekend, overnight accommodation for 10-15 people on 
Friday and Saturday and provide an average of 40-50 food parcels each 
weekend for the community.

All items received from the Reverse Advent Calendars will be given out 
to the LWS community. Further information about LWS Night Shelter 
can be found on their website https://www.lwsnightshelter.org and of 
course, they are happy to answer any questions you may have.

https://www.lwsnightshelter.org/





























